

BOARD BRIEFING

STANWOOD-CAMANO SCHOOL BOARD

Natalie Hagglund, Miranda Evans,

Ken Christoferson, Charlotte Murry, Al Schreiber

The recording of the September 20, 2022, regular meeting is available <u>HERE</u> at stanwood.wednet.edu.

EMERGENCY PLANNING UPDATE

Deputy Superintendent Ryan Ovenell gave the <u>update</u>. The District Safety team now includes Coordinator for Student and District Safety Sam Andrews, School Resource Officer Deputy Bud McCurry and School Security Officer Gary Chaney.

District Safety Committees include:

- Community Safety Task Force, focused on: Communication, Reunification, Training, Safety Plans, Supplies
- District Safety Committee Includes monthly meetings with building representatives, focuses on: Monitoring the effectiveness of the Accident Prevention Program
- Building Safety Committee: Elected representative who completes monthly site safety walks with building supervisor

Safety & Security Next Steps

- District safety team is doing a site-by-site safety evaluation
- Focus on safety improvements based on a prioritized list of projects
- Annual site evaluations, ongoing staff training and continuing education around safe schools

THANK YOU FOR THE DONATIONS!

The Stanwood-Camano School District received the following <u>donations</u>:

- \$1,000 each to Port Susan and Stanwood Middle Schools, from the Stanwood-Camano Area Foundation, for the purchase, rental assistance, or repair of instruments for students in need.
- \$2,330 from the Stanwood-Camano Area
 Foundation to the Stanwood-Camano School
 District to help offset the cost of elementary school
 supplies.
- \$10,000 from the Dorothy Koch Family Foundation to Elger Bay Elementary to create a culture of school spirit, togetherness, and student achievement.





Student Advisors Jason Orzel, left, and Hunter Sparrow.

WELCOME STUDENT ADVISORS

Superintendent Dr. Deborah Rumbaugh administered the oath of office to new 2022-23 Student Advisors Hunter Sparrow of Stanwood High School and Jason Orzel of Lincoln Hill High School.

STANWOOD MIDDLE SCHOOL REPORT

SMS Principal Tod Klundt and Assistant Principal Holly Christmas gave the <u>report</u>. They highlighted the school's improvement plan (SIP), which outlines a three-year trajectory for the school.

The annual action plan (AAP) outlines the work a school will do during the first year of the SIP. They highlighted the AAP goals and strategies for literacy and math.

SUMMER SCHOOL REPORT

Superintendent Dr. Deborah Rumbaugh gave the <u>report</u>. At SHS:

- 187 High School Credit Deficient Students Invited
- 168 Students Served
- In four weeks: 152.459 full credits earned
- Most common credit retrieved were Algebra I and 9th Grade English

NEXT SCHOOL BOARD MEETING: TUESDAY, OCTOBER 4, 2022, 1 P.M.

School Board meeting agendas are published <u>HERE</u> in advance of the meeting.

The Stanwood-Camano School District does not discriminate in employment, programs, or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression or identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. Inquiries regarding compliance and/or grievance procedures may be directed to the District's Title IX/Affirmative Action Officer and Civil Rights Compliance Coordinator, Maurene Stanton (mstanton@stanwood.wednet.edu), or the Section 504/American Disabilities Act Coordinator, Robert Hascall (rhascall@stanwood.wednet.edu) Stanwood-Camano School District, 26920 Pioneer Hwy, Stanwood, WA 98292. Telephone: (360) 629-1200.